
Chairperson’s Report for the 

Annual General Meeting on the 30th November 2022 

Welcome to the Annual General Meeting (AGM) of the ELY Memorial Fund on the 30 th November 2022.  My report

covers the financial year 1st August 2021 – 31st July 2022   Post Covid, the end of the financial year has brought

positivity for the Charity’s finances.

During this year, the Charity has continued to meet our objectives for the public benefit in terms of offering financial

support.   The Road Safety campaigning has continued to raise the profile to engage with the young people through

the Young Driver’s Experience  and partnership working with Dying 2 Drive.     We can’t not notice the increase in

our daily lives of more traffic on our roads as people start to go back into work places returning to some normality.

There have been incidents/fatalities on our roads amongst age groups that fall outside of our criteria.   Over the last

12 months, our services for financial support has not been required.  

Our relations with the Police, local Funeral Undertakers and Businesses continue to evolve.  The Grief Counsellor has

offered her unique grief recovery programme to a few of our bereaved families, which has been hugely welcomed.

Post Covid, the Charity has considered options of funding opportunities to help to sustain our income.    The Charity

Manager has been in discussions with a local  Charity called Hereford MAKE where one of their farrier’s makes

memorial metal artefacts for the bereaved.    We are seeking funding through the National Lottery of £15,000 to

establish our business, make the product and ecommerce platform to sell.   The application has been submitted, but

the Charity will not know the decision until later in 2022/early 2023. 

We are  extremely  grateful  to  all  the  businesses  that  have  supported  us  and  individuals  who have  challenged

themselves to fundraise for ELY.  Such support and generosity is overwhelming because we were able to hold our ELY

Cycle Event, the ELY Charity Golf Day and the Young Drivers’ Experience.   

Fundraising is  vitally  important  to  support  our  families,  which like  many other  Charities,  our  income has been

affected by Covid. The Trustees have done their best to ensure that the account balance at the end of this financial

year has stabled, keeping the Charities reserved balance to pay up to 12 funerals and administration fees for the 1 st

August 2022 to 31st July 2023.  

We are fortunate that the Coop is still one of our largest donors, being supported by their customers in their small

branch on Whitecross Road.   Being part of the Coop Community Fund has increased our profile amongst everyday

shoppers who nominate ELY to have a share of the funds. 

It is essential that the charity supports families through financial and emotional support, ensure we support our

fundraising activities and seek funding through organisations to deliver road safety campaigns and deliver a unique

driver learning experience for Herefordshire. 

Our Trustees will keep focused on delivering the Charitable purpose for the public benefit and strive to reduce the

statistics of road traffic collisions amongst the age group 17-25 years within Herefordshire. 

Finally, I would like to thank the ELY Board of Management for their time during the last 12 months and to all our

supporters and bereaved families who continue along ELY’s journey.  

Geoff Young

Chairman 

30th November 2022










































